

## ...a Premiere Christian Camp and Retreat Center

887 Jumonville Rd., Hopwood, Pennsylvania 15445-9901

(724) 439-4912 (724) 439-1415 fax (800) 463-7688 toll free e-mail: Larry@jumonville.org http://www.jumonville.org

**Date:** June 2, 2005

**Memo to:** Adventure Camp Parents

From: Jason Beatty

**Subject:** Welcome to Adventure Camp

I want to thank you for the opportunity of having a week to work with your child during adventure camp. Just for your information, in addition to being the adventure camp dean, I am also the son of the president of Jumonville and have been here at Jumonville for about 21 years. I was also involved in adventure camp program at Jumonville since i was a child/camper so i have been through my fair share of camps. Adventure camp is one of my passions.

Please make sure that you read over your son or daughter's letter, which has lots of details about clothes for caving, extra tennis shoes, waivers that need to be signed, etc... Feel free to contact me if you have any questions. E-mail (livin1234life@yahoo.com) is usually the best way to reach me, but you are also welcome to call me on my cell phone at (724) 570-9846.

If your son or daughter wants a camp picture, the cost is \$5.00. If they want a CD full of pictures from the week, that cost is \$10.00 the cd will often have 150-300 pictures from the week and i feel it is well worth the cost. Both of these can be paid for during registration on Sunday from 3:30-5:00. We will also be taking up an offering during the week where the proceeds will go to the campership fund. We will spend a little bit of time at the camp store/ snack shop but they really don't need a lot of money for that. They will get 3 meals a day and snacks every evening. All of their activities are paid for, so they don't need any money for that.

A water bottle or a Nalgene is a good idea but is not necessary. Just make sure that whatever they bring, they have labeled, so you have a much better chance to get it back. Also don't forget to bring their completed health card along with any medication that they may need.

You will receive information during registration about how to write to your child or e-mail them during the week. There will also be pictures of each day's activities posted on the Jumonville website, so you'll be able to see throughout the week all the really fun activities we will be doing. We will also be doing daily devotions and lessons, and we will provide each camper with their own new Bible when they register on Sunday. Your child will have the opportunity to experience adventures in faith, as well as physical challenges and fun. Please pray for your child and encourage him or her to come ready to try new things and grow in many ways.

Again, if you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.